
My name is Lynne Miller and I live in the Columbia Tusculum neighborhood, which is within the 

limits of the city of Cincinnati. My Ohio General Assembly district is District 27, which is made up 

of several communities within the City of Cincinnati as well as villages and townships to the 

north and east, such as Indian Hill, Terrace Park and Anderson. My neighborhood is concerned 

with issues related to public transportation, affordable housing development and the need for 

critical infrastructure repair. Many of the voters in these other villages and townships are not as 

interested in these issues. I believe my district is an example of a gerrymandered district and I 

urge this committee to consider how to group neighborhoods together in a compact fashion so 

that our state representatives can more fully represent the voters they are elected to serve. 

Thank you. 


